
 15th  October 2021 

 Dear Parents/Carers,  
  
Aspirations Week  
All this week children have had the opportunity to meet members of the community and learn 
about their jobs and lives. From Paralympian Athletes to Paramedics, it has been great to see the 
children so engaged and excited by the inspirational work of the visitors. It has been such an     
exciting and brilliant way to end this half term! Please check out the rest of the newsletter and 
our Facebook page for more ‘Aspirations Week’ highlights.  
  
Parent Consultations  
Teachers are looking forward to speaking with you after half term about the successes your chil-
dren have had so far this school year. Please remember that the teachers will call you at the     
allotted time using the booking information provided. If you don’t answer first time, the teacher 
will wait for two minutes and then call back. Please do not call the office if you receive a missed-
call, the teacher will call you. The booking system on the website is now closed.   
  
Harvest   
This year the school will be donating your food donations to Thurrock Food bank. On Thursday of 
the first week back (4th Nov), please bring any donations to the gate that you usually bring your 
children through in the morning. At each gate there will be a black container that you can leave 
your donation in, and this will then be collected by the food bank staff later that day. The       
Thurrock Food bank provide meal packs for vulnerable families across Thurrock and perform 
amazing practical support to the local communities of Thurrock. Please see the information     
poster later in the newsletter for information on the types of food that can be donated. Thank 
you in advance for your food donations.   
 
Halloween  
During the half-term break, Halloween will fall on Sunday 31st October. While this is a chance to 
have fun and enjoy the celebrations, please do be mindful of vulnerable members of the commu-
nity who may not wish to engage in trick-or-treat. A good sign to look out for, is whether a resi-
dent has a carved pumpkin outside the front door – this usually indicates that they are happy to 
be involved.  
  
As a school leadership team, we wish you and your families a relaxing and enjoyable half-term 
break and look forward to welcoming you back to school on Monday 1st November.   
  
Kind regards,  
  
The Leadership Team  



Important dates:  
Summer Term 

Autumn Half Term: Monday 18th—Friday 29th October 2021 

Closing date for secondary school admissions: 31st October 2021 

Children return : Monday 1st November 2021 

Christmas Holiday:  Monday 20th December—Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Non-pupil day: Tuesday 4th January 2022 (INSET day) 

Children return : Wednesday 5th January 2022 

February Half Term: Monday 14th February—Friday 18th February 

2022 

Children return: 21st February 2022 

Easter Holidays: Monday 4th April– Monday 18th April 2022 

Children return: Tuesday 19th April 2022 

May Half Term: Monday 30th May– Friday 3rd June 2022 

Children return: Monday 6th June 2022 

Non Pupil days: Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 2022 

(INSET days) 

Please be aware that if you take holiday during this time, you will be subject to a penalty fine.     This is school policy for all  holiday appli-

cations during term time. 

Please be advised that due to COVID-19 
there have been some changes to our 

school dates.   

All given dates are subject to amendment. 

Please label all of your child's 

school uniform.  This will 

make reuniting your child 

with lost jumpers/cardigans 

much easier for staff. Thank 

you  

Important Information re-
garding pupil absence 

Any pupil that has 5 or more 
consecutive days illness will 
be required to provide the 
school with medical evi-
dence. Medical evidence can 
be a GP appointment card, 
text, or prescription medica-
tion. Any illness for this 
length of time without medi-
cal evidence could be sub-
jected to a penalty notice.  

 

 

 

Thurrock Catering Services provide 

our school meals. Their contact 

email is caterings-

ervices@thurrock.gov.uk  

mailto:cateringservices@thurrock.gov.uk
mailto:cateringservices@thurrock.gov.uk


We would like to say a huge thank you to all the parents, carers and businesses 

represented in our local community who came in to speak to and run                

workshops for our pupils as part of our Aspirations Week.   Feedback has been          

overwhelmingly positive and you have most certainly inspired a number of our 

pupils to consider careers they never otherwise would have, as well as to        

believe that they can do really well if they work hard and stay open-minded. 

Thank you!  

Please see below details for an optional competition to show the importance of 

working hard and some of jobs that people do.   



 

Throughout the month of October, the United Kingdom comes together in celebrating Black History 

Month. In the UK, Black History Month was first celebrated in London in 1987, as part of African Jubilee 

Year. It was created to mark the contributions of African, Asian and Caribbean people to the economic, 

political and cultural life in the UK. As we do every year, East Tilbury Primary school joined in the na-

tional celebrations and events to honour the too-often unheralded accomplishments of Black Britons in 

every area of endeavour throughout our history. Reception and Key Stage One enjoyed listening to a 

range of music such as a reggae, 2 Tone and ska. Artists such as Bob Marley and Toots and the Maytals 

provided a great opportunity for the children to dance along to the music and describe how it made 

them feel. Years 3 and 4 learned about the lives and achievements of famous Black Britons such as 

Lewis Hamilton and Mary Seacole. In upper school, Years 5 and 6 discussed how Notting Hill Carnival 

began and the uniting impact this annual festival has had on both UK and global citizens. Below are 

some examples of influential figures who helped to bring about positive change in their fields of work 

and provide inspiration for others. 



 

Hi Everyone, Mrs Mylam (SENCo) here.  

 

I’d like to introduce a new section to the newsletter called 
‘SEND in Focus’. This dedicated section will allow me to 
share useful strategies, resources and local       service 
provisions that might be of interest to you and your child. 
I will start this off with some advice and    resources to 
support fine motor development. Please let me know if 
there is anything specific that you might like added in fu-
ture newsletters.  

  

Fine motor refers to development of the smaller muscles within a person’s body, ie hands, 
fingers and toes. These muscles enable children to carry out everyday activities such as 
holding a pencil correctly, buttoning their shirt or tying their shoe laces, as they develop 
their eye-hand coordination, eye-finger coordination and their finger strength and control.  

Children with fine motor difficulties are supported in school through fun and engaging      
activities. Why not check out these links and have some fun with these at home using      
everyday items:  

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MD86MGSBd8w   

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N6kPcQSSsEY   

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gO4SaYq6cVI   

The votes are in and have been counted …. 

 

Abigail from 6JM and Tajus from 6LC have been selected to represent the school as 

Head of School Council.    

A video message was shared across the School of the them expressing their thanks 

to everyone for participating in the vote and wishing everyone a lovely half term 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MD86MGSBd8w
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N6kPcQSSsEY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gO4SaYq6cVI


Wow, we have been in school for a whole half term already - 

time flies when you are having fun! This week, we have been 

focussing on our local area. We have been talking about what 

makes up a community, what we have in our community as 

well as our roles and responsibilities within our community.  

 

In maths, we have 

been looking at 2D shapes. We have been looking at 

different shape names, selecting appropriate shapes for 

building different models, combing different shape to 

make new ones, manipulating shapes to develop spatial 

reasoning skills, and composing and decomposing 

shapes so we can recognise that a shape can have other 

shapes within it. 

 

Also, this week, we were very lucky to have a para-

medic, James, visit us to tell us all about his roles and 

responsibilities. We discussed the different types of 

ambulance vehicles that we might see, the equipment 

paramedics use and the number we need to call in an 

event of an emergency. He even brought in uniform 

for us to try on and let us have a go at bandaging 

‘wounds’ – thank you so much for visiting!  

 

 

We hope everyone has a lovely half term break ready for the busy term ahead of us! 



In Science this week, we have 

been learning about the rainforest 

habitat. We looked at the different  

layers within the rainforest and the 

animals we would find there.   

To conclude our Geography unit, we 

have created a leaflet on the information 

they have learnt this half term. We chose 

to make our leaflet on either East Tilbury, 

Nairobi and Antarctica. We wrote about 

where it is, what animals live there, what 

it is like and what you can go and see.  

In English, we learnt 

about explanation 

texts. We are now able to recognise 

the key features. Ask us to  tell you 

what the features are?  

We then wrote our own explanation 

text on the life cycle of a penguin. 

We read the story ‘The emperor egg’ 

to help us learn more about pen-

guins.  

On Monday in English, we read the story ‘A Magical 
Muddle’. The story is about a witch who casts a 
spell that goes a little wrong. We had lots of fun 
working in groups to retell the story through role 
play.  

On Tuesday, we went outside to collect ingredients 
to make our own magic potions. We made a list of 
the ingredients that we found and then worked 
together as a class to make the potion.  

On Wednesday, we discussed using imperative 
verbs and time conjunctions to write our instruc-
tions for making our magical potions.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in Year 4, we have really thrown ourselves into ALL 

THINGS ANGLO SAXON! The children continued their Anglo Sax-

on activities by creating shields based on the skills this week of pri-

mary and secondary colours.  In addition, they were given the op-

portunity to have a workshop with a lawyer and an Olympic Para-

lympian as part of our Aspirations week! They were fortunate to 

participate in some interactive activities that challenged the pupils 

and opened their minds to various possibilities in their futures. 



 

 

The end of this week marks the end of our first half-term as Year Five, what an outstanding half-term 

it has been! From exploring materials to our new digital computing books, the half-term has full of a 

variety of learning - all across the curriculum. To share with you what we have been up to, this week 

we have a subject-by-subject breakdown of the ongoing learning within the Year Group, 
 

Extraordinary English: 

This half-term has seen us explore a plethora of writing styles, namely narratives, recounts and newspa-

pers. These writes have even linked to our other studies as you may be able to see below.  

 

 

 

 

 

Marvellous Maths: 

In maths, we have been investigating the importance of place value to help establish what goes into a 

number. This helps in calculations, as we have explored in addition and subtraction over the past weeks. 

In addition (no pun intended), we have seen how partitioning by place value can really help make calcu-

lations much easier. 

 

 

 

 

 

Spectacular Science: 

Glitter, eggs and ice… All things that have come up in our Scientific investigation this half-term! Why? 

Well, we have been exploring the properties of materials. Glitter was to find out which materials are sol-

uble or insoluble in a liquid. Eggs were to find out which materials have protective properties as part of 

our egg-cellent egg drop. Finally, ice was to explore the thermal properties of materials, by observing the 

time taken to heat or cool a substance, allowing us to determine what a thermal conductor or insulator 

is. 

  

Year 5 - First Half-Term of Egg-cellence. 



 

 

Not-so-Horrible History: 

Vikings are our topic for this term, hence there is still lots to come in this subject, but so far we have 

discovered lots. Culture, faith and why they migrated to Anglo-Saxon Britain have been our main 

points of learning this half-term, which have stretched into music lessons (about Viking Sagas) and 

reading sessions (class text being Viking Boy). We were even lucky enough to ‘raid’ for information too, 

like a Viking would for treasure and prized possessions. Furthermore, yet to come will be writing in 

Runes, creating majestic longships and much, much more… (Teachers will still be growing their Nordic-

Viking beards too). 

 

 

 

 

 

Perfect P.E: 

P.E. has seen a focus on developing our fitness and core skills. To do this, we have strived in a variety 

of obstacle courses and team building exercises which have been epic. 

 

 

 

 

 

Captivating Computing: 

With our brand-new digital computing books, we have been able to explore for longer with technology 

within our computing sessions this half-term. We have been learning essential skills such as email writ-

ing and copying and pasting images to make our work look more professional. Also, we discovered lots 

about coding in a trust-wide computing session, which was greatly enjoyed across the Year Group. 

 

 

 

 

 

This is just a summary of all the incredible things we have learned this term, and this is without even 

discussing various other aspects such as our well-being sessions, PSHE lessons, R.E. lessons… 

Have a relaxing, restful break over the two weeks, including a Happy (and safe) Halloween, and we look 

forward to seeing you all in November ready for another awesome term! 



Year 6 
 

This week Year 6 have participated in Aspirations week.  

We joined in with a Trust coding workshop that was run by a St 

Cleres computing teacher via video link. The children really enjoyed 

learning about some famous programmers and completing a 

Minecraft coding challenge. We also enjoyed a engineering workshop 

provided by Zurich, in which the children learned about the role of 

an engineer and even learned how to wire a plug! Finally, Miss 

Moore’s brother facilitated another coding workshop via video link 

in which the children learned all about his career as a software 

engineer, and even got to see photos of a younger Miss Moore and 

Miss Coldwells from when they attended East Tilbury Primary School 

as children. They really enjoyed seeing real code and completed 

challenges to debug the coding. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also, in history this week, the children learned about the Blitz and 

got to experience what it would have been like to shelter from an air 

raid; closing the blinds, turning off the lights and hiding under 

tables.  

    



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

RJG  Anton T  For writing cvc words independently.  

RMB  Roman S  For great efforts and improvement with his name writing  

RFC  Archie C  For making positive choices in school this week  

REC  Tommy D  For his amazing effort in PE.   

1CH  Chloe WF  For always trying her best.    

1GC  Muhammad  For always trying his best and working hard.   

1FK  Hallie Q  For working exceptionally hard to improve her work in English   

1BA  Magor A  For positive attitude towards his learning.  

2VC  Georgia D  For creating a lovely leaflet about Nairobi.   

2RS  Kaitlyn D   For writing a lovely leaflet about East Tilbury   

2NL  Shaila M  For her fantastic effort and positive attitude towards her learning.   

3RM  Emily M  For a brilliant attitude for learning  

3SH  Nathaniel L  For his continued hard work in Mathematics, which is always beautifully presented.    

3NM  Tom DW  For great problem solving and explaining his mathematical thinking.    

4JP  Chloe M  For a great effort with writing in the role of a character.  

4MR  Ruth A  For incredibly independent writing and always being a positive role model.     

4SA  Lacey S  For demonstrating an enthusiastic and positive attitude to learning, tyring to push herself  
in her learning.     

5CP  Bradley S  For working exceptionally hard in English this week.    

5BG  Mia B  For working exceptionally hard in Maths this week.    

5NB  Matt A  For outstanding work ethic across the half-term; inspiration to the whole year group.   

5TH  Lucas R  For showing improved commitment to his learning across all subject areas.   

6LC  Kaysan H  For always working hard and having a good attitude to learning  

6VP  Adam C  For effectively using the features of diary entry  

6JM  China L  For effectively using the features of a diary entry.  









Well done 6LC  for yet another amazing effort this week!  They are 

the true Rockstars this week!!  Who will be our TT Rockstars leaders 

next week? 

A huge well done to 4JP 

who have achieved 7820 

Mathletics points!   

Well done to everyone who 

has been on Mathletics this 

week.    











 

 

Clubs 

It is wonderful to see so many children participating in after-school sports clubs. Many clubs will give the chil-

dren the opportunity to play in local school leagues. We have A and B teams entered in both Football and Net-

ball leagues for the Autumn and Spring terms.  

PE Kit 

Half term is coming, and many children will have had growth spurts this half term. Can parents/carers please 

take this opportunity to check that PE kit still fits and replace it if necessary. Children will need to bring their PE 

kit back in the first day back after half term. 

PE days 
Monday— 2VC, 2RS, 4MR and 4SA 
Tuesday—1FK, 1BA, 4JP, 5NB and 5CP 
Wednesday—RT, RG, 1GC, 1CH, 5Bg and 5TH 
Thursday— year 3 and 2NL 
Friday— RC and RB and year 6 

 
 
 
 

Junior Road Safety Officers (JRSO)  

After an assembly run by Lisa Clissold from Active Travel year 5 applied for the roles of Junior Road Safety Officer (JRSO). Unf
nately, we could only select 4 pupils as the applications were numerous and very strong. The pupils chosen were:  

The JRSO’s will work with Mr. Bennett to promote active and safer travel to and from school. There first project will be “Be Bright, Be 
Seen” in the second half of the Autumn term. The JRSO’s are pictured wearing their new JRSO badges. 

Daisy 5CP, Sutthida 5TH, Stanley 5BG , Jaelan 5NB  



OPAL Outdoor Play and Learning Launch  2021 

 

Outdoor Play and Learning (OPAL) 

We are about to launch an exciting new project to make our 

playtimes even better in conjunction with OPAL (outdoor play and learning.org). 

OPAL has won the Best Active Schools Programme in Europe Award and has 

been cited in 2 Parliamentary Reports as outstanding practice. OPAL is working 

closely with Sport England to promote more active childhoods.  

All children have had an assembly with Mrs. Smith and Mr. Bennett to intro-

duce them to the project and to all the exciting things we hope to offer them to 

play with. 

To support us we would kindly accept donations of small world toys; these in-

clude dolls, dinosaurs, action figures, cars, Lego or building toys. If you are hav-

ing a clear out of toy boxes over half term, then please consider us as a place to 

donate the items listed. Donations can be given to the class teacher who will 

pass them on.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. 









 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times 
and locations for our food-
bank centres. Everyone who 
comes to the foodbank for 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates & Mrs Dawson  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Stevens is the EYFS Designated Lead.  

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


